BEARCAT BOOSTER CLUB MINUTES (August 12, 2015 @ NBHS)

PRESENT: Kirk Wunsch, Robyn Wunsch, Ross Hawker, Jeff Nederhoff, Wendi Nederhoff, Pat Bouillon, Dan Huff, Bryan Tabbert,
Kevin Clipperton, Gene Chinander, Jeff Stirling, Gail Arjes, Greg Eiklenborg, Carrie Eiklenborg, Beth Trees, Rhonda Rottler, John
Heeren, Susan Stirling, Cory Lubben, and Teresa Feldman

President Cory Lubben called the meeting to order @ 5:33 p.m.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Motion was made, seconded, and carried (m/s/c) to accept the May 6, 2015 Minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Susan S. handed out the accompanying sheet and reported on monies taken in & paid out. Motion was
m/s/c to accept the following; however, discussion was held on the explanation for the lesser amount of Concession account
from May’s total with the busy concessions at the baseball/softball fields. Cory will speak with Kirk Clark to seek answers:
General Account Balance---$1540.74 Concession Account Balance---$21,420.45

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

1.) Can Drive: Teresa reported on 8/22/15 Can Drive @ 8:00 a.m. Todd Thompson reminded coaches to tell
student-athletes to be at either Allison or Greene bus barns to collect and then sort cans.

2.) Golf Outing: Cory reported in Todd Thompson and Bill Dolan’s absence, about the 8/22/15 golf tourney at
Round Grove Course in Greene, beginning with meal at noon.

3.) Membership: Teresa reported that she has sent out the 2015-2016 Membership brochures to various
businesses and is starting to receive memberships. She distributed brochures to coaches and others to get them
out into the communities. Dan Huff reported that last year 59 females and 51 males participated in a sport at
North Butler High School. This is out of a student body of 180. At fall sports parental meeting, coaches will
mention the value of belonging to Booster Club. Cory will speak about how much was spent on each athlete last
year by Booster Club. Teresa will provide him with the data.

4.) Cooper Motors Drive For Your School: Cory reported on the Sept. 4, 2015 date before the first football game.
Rhonda provided suggestions on hwo to organize. Cory, John, Teresa, Carrie, Beth, Susan. Jeff, & Robin reported
they will be able to help at the event. Cory will try to get sheets so parents could fill out before event. Teresa
will print MEAL tkts for the drivers. Bill Dolan will provide tables/tent.

5.) Adrenaline Fundraising: Dan reported that the organization is presenting to teams on Thursday, August 20,
before fall parent meeting. There will be teams with captains in competition of which can sell most cards. Cards
are made up of local businesses and sell for $20 each. Profit will be $12 to Booster Club.

6.) Strength & Conditioning: Kevin reported on the success. Many members commented on the improvement in
this summer’s structure, the invitations for other experts to speak to students, the charting of each student’s
improvement.

7.) Headsets: Discussion on the purchase and the use of the new headsets for the football coaches.

8.) Other: Coaches were reminded to turn in shirts, etc. bills to Booster Club to pay for volunteer coaches. Pat
Bouillon reported on the fencing around the track.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.) JrHigh A.D: Dan reported on Joey Miller and Dylan Edecker as new junior high football coaches. Also, Morgan
Steere will be coaching junior high volleyball with new special ed. teacher assisting.

2.) High School A.D: Dan reported, in Todd Thompson’s absence, that 35 boys are out for football, and 35 girls are
out for volleyball, with 20 boys and girls are out for cross country. There are 2 volunteers assisting volleyball; 5
volunteers assisting football; and 1 assisting cross country. He also reported on the new high school
track/football field concessions/ handicap accessible restrooms, concrete. All are working diligently to be
finished by first home football game, September 4.

3.) Strength & Conditioning: Kevin handed out Vertimax and weight booklets for all in attendance to see. Coaches
feel this will improve student ability, as well as, improve the time and congestion in weight room. Motion was



m/s/c to spend $12, 750, with a $75 trade-in of calf muscle machine going to total, for 2 new Vertimax and 2
weight racks.

4.) Volleyball: Bryan handed out invoice for Quick Set net pkg., 15 pink/black volleyballs, and 3 white volleyballs.
Motion was m/s/c to spend $967 for the purchase of these items.

5.) Bearcat Apparel: Robyn reported that she will be working with Carrie Trysdale from Clear Lake as her supplier
this year. She will eventually have order forms and items on website. She encouraged coaches to give her ideas
of any items or designs they would like to see.

6.) Scrap Bins: Cory reported that this summer Greene bin has been dumped 4 times and Allison bin has been
dumped 3 times. Pat requested Greene bin moved to west side of bus barn. Cory will contact business to do
that.

7.) Other: Pat, on behalf of coaches, asked if Booster Club would purchase a John Deere Gator for items to be
hauled to football field, track, baseball field and softball field. Discussion was held and members determined
that this would be a purchase that the school would make possibly from the PPEL fund. It was suggested that
Pat talk with Joel Foster concerning this.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 9, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. at
the North Butler Elementary.

Signed,

Teresaw K. Feldman, secretary



